

## Low Ash Primary School, Wrose Road, Wrose, Shipley BD18 1AA Tel: 01274 582927 Email: office@lowash.bradford.sch.uk

3<sup>rd</sup> April 2020

Dear Class RJW,

I hope that you are all ok and you are starting to get into a routine that works for you. I think about you all every day. Well done to all of you that have been completing little tasks daily, such as writing sentences about your day and solving maths problems. I have been lucky enough to see some of the amazing work that you have been doing, especially those of you that have already completed the optional task that we set on Purple Mash. It is fantastic!

It is a strange time at the moment and can be very confusing but the most important thing you can do right now is to try and stay positive and keep healthy, both physically and mentally. One thing I suggest that you could do, is to start your day with some form of physical exercise to get your body and mind working. If you haven't already, you should try joining in with the Joe Wicks Daily P.E session on YouTube. It's great. I have been doing it both at school and at home; it really wakes me up and makes me feel positive about the day ahead. Just search for 'Joe Wicks' on YouTube. Alternatively, if you have a garden, you could make up your own sports day activities outside.

While at school, our daily routine consisted primarily of Phonics, Maths and Literacy based topics but most importantly we learn through play, for example, counting how many buns we had made in the playdough, creating a habitat for animals using different materials and asking each other questions while playing 'Guess which animal I am?' We also read a book every day. The children voted on which book they wanted me to read for them and at the end of the day we would all sit down together to listen to the story and discuss what we did or didn't like about it. You could continue a similar routine while you are at home and remember the best way to learn is by having fun.

Although it is really important that you do some Maths and English work every day, it is important to remember that next week is the beginning of the Easter holidays and a time when you should enjoy relaxing with your family. Please spend lots of time playing games, going for a daily walk and watching fantastic films.

Enjoy all the signs of spring that are beginning to bloom in the world around us, the lighter evenings, the birds singing and the colourful flowers that are shooting up. It is one of my favourite times of the year and makes me feel thankful for all that we have.

I will write to you all again soon and would love it if you could write me a letter and draw pictures telling me all about your Easter holidays. You can post it to school.

See you all soon,

Miss Waddington





Co-Headteachers Fiona Meer Beth Medhurst



